From: "STEPGRAD" <stepgrad@aggf.unibl.org> Sent: Saturday, May 2, 2020 12:03:17 PM Subject: STEPGRAD 2020 COVID statement

Dear Sirs,

The Faculty of Architecture, Civil Engineering and Geodesy is regrettably not able to host the event of the Conference STEPGRAD 2020, initially scheduled for June 11-12, 2020. The peer-review process is ongoing and the proceedings will be published as scheduled. All authors are exempted from the conference fees.

The Chairs and the Organizational Committee have reluctantly reached this decision in view of current restrictions and uncertainties, caused by COVID-19 outbreak, about when social and economic life and international travel will return to normal in Bosnia and Herzegovina and worldwide. It is hard to express our sorrow for the lost chance to meet all our friends from around the world at the conference event, but this is for the best.

The STEPGRAD team continues to monitor the COVID-19 situation and extend you their best wishes.

Stay well, and see you at STEPGRAD 2022!

Поштовани,

Архитектонско-грађевинско-геодетски факултет нажалост није у могућности да одржи конференцију СТЕПГРАД 2020, која је првобитно заказана за 11. и 12. јун 2020. године. Поступак слијепих рецензија је у току, а Зборник радова ће бити објављен према раније утврђеном плану. Сви аутори ослобођени су трошкова котизације.

Директори конференције и Организациони одбор нерадо су донијели ову одлуку, а имајући у виду тренутна ограничења и неизвјесности, изазване пандемијом COVID-19, о томе када ће се друштвене и економске активности, као и међународна путовања нормализовати у Босни и Херцеговини и широм свијета. Веома нам је жао због изгубљене шансе да се на конференцији видимо са свим нашим пријатељима из цијелог свијета, али оваква одлука је најбоља за све.

СТЕПГРАД тим наставља да прати ситуацију са COVID-19 и упућује Вам своје најсрдачније поздраве и жеље за здрављем!

Будите добро и видимо се на СТЕПГРАД-у 2022!